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September 7, 2015
 Dear Room 10 Parents,

I look forward to seeing you at Back-To-School Night on this Thursday, September 10th. It is important that each child has at least one parent attend. I will be going over the 4th grade curriculum, class procedures, and questions you may have.
· Looking Ahead:

September 7th – No School – Labor Day
September 10th – Back to School Night – 5:00-5:35 pm; PTA meeting at 6:15
Please note this is a Minimum Day - Students will be dismissed at 12:30 p.m.
September 14th & 23rd – No school for students – Local holidays

September 17th – Picture Day

October 5th – Staff Development Day. No school for students.

October 26th-30th – Goal Setting Conferences. Minimum days for students – Dismissal at 12:30 pm.

· Homework:
Homework will be assigned on a day-to-day basis. It should be completed and turned in the following day, unless otherwise specified. Each student will receive a homework planner/reading log at the beginning of the week. This will be used to record daily homework assignments and nightly reading entries and is to be signed by a parent/or guardian and returned each Friday.
This week your child should find a grade-appropriate chapter book to read. Each student is required to read 60 minutes a week over 3 days for homework. In addition, they need to write a “gist” about what they have read. The reading log along with more specific directions is on the back of the weekly planner which will be in your child’s portfolio. The reading log requires a parent signature and must be turned in first thing Friday morning.

· Fill out The Reading Log: Read 60 minutes per week over 3 nights and 3 “gists”- due on Friday of each week
· Daily Math homework (No more than 20 minutes per night)

· Study for Wordly Wise vocabulary Test
· Please have your child bring in headphones or earbuds to use with the iPads and in computer lab. Placing them in a ziplock bag with their name on it is helpful. 
· Reading Workshop: 

These first few weeks we are launching the Reading Workshop curriculum and we have been reading our first novel entitled Tales of a Fourth Grade Nothing by Judy Blume. We will continue reading the book this week. Students shopped last week for their independent reading books at their independent reading level in the class or school library.

· Wordly Wise:
This week we will continue our spelling and vocabulary curriculum using the Wordly Wise 3000 program, Lesson 1. There will be a vocabulary test on these words on Friday, September 11th. This week’s words are: benefit, complete, develop, dismay, ease, hail, lack, master, patriot, project, recommend, remark, represent, sufficient, utter.  Your child can access the Wordly Wise website at http://www.wordlywise3000.com/ if they would like to practice online. 
· Writing:

This week we will continue launching Writing Workshop.  This week students will be choosing a seed idea for writing a personal narratives. Students should also make sure to bring their journals to school each day. 
· Social Studies:

Last week we began Chapter 1 in the textbook. We also talked about the various regions in California, which is covered in Chapter 1 section 3 of the text.  In class students finished up and shared their California visitation assignment. 
· Science:

This week students will continue to learn about the 6 steps of the Scientific Method. Over the next few weeks we will conduct experiments in class to develop an understanding of the Scientific Method. 
Science lab will begin next week. Our lab time is from 10:55-11:55 on Thursdays. If you are interested in volunteering, please go the link that Mrs. Michael has created:  www.meadowsschool.org students Science lab (on the right hand side) our classroom.
· Math:
This week we will with the Common Core math standards and Cognitively Guided Instruction (CGI).  The topic we will cover is rounding multi-digit whole numbers. Students will have daily homework in math from Engage New York (Eureka math) in a worksheet form. You child is required to work on it for no more than 20 minutes. Also, I have sent home some of the worksheets that we worked on in class in the Tuesday envelope. Please note that we only work on portions of the worksheets so they may not be complete. If you child wants extra practice they can complete the additional problems at home but it is NOT required. 
· Music:
This week we will continue with music class. Students that have their instruments may bring them in. 

Have a great week and I hope to see all of you at Back-To-School Night!







Sincerely,






Mrs. Kostan

